
 

  
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Maria Cantwell 
Chair  
Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC  20510 
 
Dear Chair Cantwell: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, 
Science, and Transportation; the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure; and the Chair and Ranking Member of the House Committee 
on Energy and Commerce. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator 
  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  



 

 

  
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Ted Cruz 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC  20510 
 
Dear Ranking Member Cruz: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Chair of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and 
Transportation; the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House Committee on Transportation 
and Infrastructure; and the Chair and Ranking Member of the House Committee on Energy and 
Commerce. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator 
  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  



 

 

    
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Sam Graves 
Chairman  
Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear Chairman Graves: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Ranking Member of the House Committee on Transportation 
and Infrastructure; the Chair and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, 
Science, and Transportation; and the Chair and Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Energy and Commerce. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  



 

 

  
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Rick Larsen 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear Ranking Member Larsen: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Chairman of the House Committee on Transportation and 
Infrastructure; the Chair and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, 
and Transportation; the Chairman of the House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure; 
and the Chair and Ranking Member of the House Committee on Energy and Commerce. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator 
 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  



 

    
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Cathy McMorris Rodgers 
Chair  
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear Chair McMorris Rodgers: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Ranking Member of the House Committee on Energy and 
Commerce; the Chair and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, 
and Transportation; and the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator 
 
 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  



 

  
U.S. Department                                          
of Transportation   
Pipeline and Hazardous  
Materials Safety  
Administration 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
The Honorable Frank Pallone 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear Ranking Member Pallone: 
 
Section 19(c) of the Pipeline Safety Improvement Act of 2002 (Pub. L. No. 107-355) requires the 
U.S. Department of Transportation’s Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
(PHMSA) to submit an annual report to Congress on any pipeline safety recommendations made 
by the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) during the prior year and to provide a copy 
of PHMSA’s response for each recommendation. This letter is submitted in fulfillment of this 
requirement. 
 
During Calendar Year 2023, NTSB issued no new safety recommendations to PHMSA. We take 
our responsibility to address all NTSB recommendations seriously and will continue to work 
aggressively to close all open recommendations. 
 
Please let me know if you require additional information or have your staff contact Damon Hill, 
Deputy Director of Governmental, International, and Public Affairs, by phone at 202-366-4424 
or by e-mail at damon.hill@dot.gov. 
 
A similar letter has been sent to the Chair of the House Committee on Energy and Commerce; 
the Chair and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and 
Transportation; and the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tristan H. Brown 
Deputy Administrator 
 
 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  


